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AITX
April 4, 2025

Representative Michael Guest

3" District of Mississippi

450 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Guest,

I'am writing to express American Industrial Transport support of the proposed Industrial Park
Road Improvement project in the Brookhaven Industrial Park.

Our operations included 21 acres at 113 Boyce Drive and 19 acres at 516 N. Park Drive address.
We currently employ approximately 100 individuals. We also support many supplies and
customers all over the county by maintaining logistical assets for dozens of companies. Without
robust industrial infrastructure we simply could not operate.

Thank you for your support of Southwest Mississippi and your support of the Industrial Park
Road Improvement project in Brookhaven. If you need more information regarding AITX or our
operations, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Bo McMillan

Plant Manager, AITX Brookhaven
516 N. Park Drive

Brookhaven, MS 39601

Cell: 601-384-0155
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The Honorable Michael Guest
United States Congress

450 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Subject: FY 2026 Congressionally Directed Spending
Bozeman Road, Madison County, Mississippi

Dear Congressman Guest:

The Mississippi Department of Transportation (MDOT} has reviewed Lincoln County’s FY 2026
Congressionally Directed Spending proposal to fund the construction of Bozeman Road. This letter is to
confirm;

1. The project is eligible for federal-aid highway funding under title 23, United States Code;

2, MDOT is willing to provide oversight of the project, carried out by an eligible local public agency,
in accordance with federal regulations if funding is enacted; and

3. The project will be included in the STIP if funding is enacted.

Thank you for your consideration of this project and please feel free to contact me if you have any
questions.

Sincerely,

Bfad White
Executive Director

© - % P-0O. Box 1850 Jackson, MS 39215-1850
Telephone (601) 359-7249 * FAX (601) 359-7050 « GoMDOT.com
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April 4, 2025

Representative Michael Guest

3™ District of Mississippi

450 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Guest,

I am writing to express my strong endorsement for the proposed Industrial Park Road
Improvements within our community. As the Executive Director of the Linbrook Alliance, an
organization dedicated to fostering economic development projects, I am keenly aware of the
transformative impact that such infrastructure enhancements can have on our region's prosperity.
The Industrial Park Road Improvements are essential for advancing our economic development
goals and attracting investment to our community. By enhancing transportation networks and
improving access to our industrial park, we are creating an environment conducive to business
growth and expansion. These improvements will not only facilitate the movement of goods and
services but also position our community as a competitive destination for businesses seeking
strategic locations with efficient infrastructure.

Furthermore, these road enhancements align with our broader mission of promoting sustainable
economic development and enhancing the quality of life for our residents. By reducing traffic
congestion and improving safety, we are creating safer and more accessible pathways for both
businesses and residents. This, in turn, fosters a sense of community pride and strengthens the
overall fabric of our region.

I commend the collaborative efforts of all stakeholders involved in advocating for these
important improvements. Their dedication to advancing our community's economic vitality is
truly commendable. As Executive Director of the Linbrook Alliance, I offer my full support for
the Industrial Park Road Improvements and stand ready to assist in any way possible to ensure
their successful implementation.

Thank you for considering this letter of support. Should you require any further information or
collaboration, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.

Sincerely,

L e

Garrick Combs, Executive Director
Linbrook Alliance
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Daniel Calcote

April 4, 2024

Representative Michael Guest

3" District of Mississippi

450 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Guest,

[ am writing to convey my enthusiastic support for the proposed Industrial Park Road
Improvements within Lincoln County. As President of the Board of Supervisors, | recognize the
significant positive impact that these enhancements will have on our county's economic
development and overall prosperity.

The Industrial Park Road Improvements represent a critical investment in our county's
infrastructure. By modernizing and expanding our transportation networks, we are positioning
Lincoln County as an attractive destination for businesses looking to establish or expand their
operations. Improved access to our industrial park will not only facilitate the movement of goods
and services but also enhance the efficiency of our local economy.

Furthermore. these road enhancements will contribute to the safety and well-being of our residents.
By reducing traffic congestion and enhancing connectivity, we are creating a safer environment
for motorists and pedestrians alike. This is essential for fostering a thriving community where
residents feel secure and supported.

[ commend the collaborative efforts by the City of Brookhaven in advancing this important project.
Their dedication and vision are instrumental in shaping the future success of Lincoln County. As
President of the Board of Supervisors, [ am proud to offer my full endorsement for these Industrial
Park Road Improvements and stand ready to support their implementation in any way possible.

Thank you for considering this letter of support. Should you require any further information or
assistance, please do not hesitate to reach out to my office.

Sincerely.

ot ol

Keith Lewis
President of the Board of Supervisors
Lincoln County
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April 4, 2025

Representative Michael Guest

3" District of Mississippi

450 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Guest,

I am writing to express my wholehearted support for the proposed Industrial Park Road Improvements in our city.
These enhancements are crucial for the continued growth and prosperity of Brookhaven, and I am confident that they
will yield significant benefits for our community and its residents.

Improving the infrastructure surrounding our industrial park is essential for attracting new businesses, encouraging
investment, and facilitating the movement of goods and services. As our city continues to evolve and expand. it is
imperative that we have modern, efficient transportation networks in place to support our economic development
goals.

The proposed road improvements will not only enhance connectivity within our industrial park but also improve
access to major transportation routes, such as Interstate 55 and Highway 84 thereby increasing the efficiency of freight
movement and reducing congestion. Moreover, these upgrades will make our city more attractive to businesses
seeking locations with reliable infrastructure and logistical advantages.

In addition to the economic benefits. these improvements will also have positive impacts on our community's quality
of life. By reducing traffic congestion and improving safety, we will create a more livable and sustainable environment
for our residents. Furthermore, the resulting economic growth will generate new job opportunities and stimulate local
businesses. fostering a stronger and more vibrant community.

I commend the efforts of all those involved in planning and advocating for these much-needed improvements. We look
forward to partnering with The Lincoln County Board of Supervisors to make this project a success. Their dedication
and hard work reflect our shared commitment to the prosperity and well-being of Brookhaven. As Mayor, I am proud
to offer my full support for this project and look forward to seeing its successful implementation for the benefit of our
city and its residents.

Thank you for considering this letter of support. Please do not hesitate to contact my office if you require any further
information or assistance regarding this matter.

Sincgrely,
C ot - of

Joe C. Cox,
Mayor of Brookhaven





